Draft IGO-INGO PDP WG Charter Changes Rationale from RySG
Here is the rationale for the RySG proposed changes to the draft IGO-INGO PDP WG charter.

If we understand the current draft charter correctly, Subgroup A is designed to focus only on the GAC 2nd level recommendations for the first round of new gTLDs (i.e., IOC/RC names + IGO names that meet the .INT criteria) and Subgroup B is designed to focus on long-term protection of IGO and INGO names and acronyms, including the IOC and RC.  A problem we have with this division of work is that Subgroup A’s work is heavily dependent on Subgroup B’s work.  We believe that the IOC/RC DT has already done most of the work for Subgroup A; the only missing part is the latest GAC recommendation that IGO names meeting the .INT criteria should also be protected in the first round.

It is important to keep in mind that the DT recommended that a full PDP be done for all of these names and that interim protection for IOC/RC names should only be provided if the PDP doesn’t finish in time.  These recommendations are awaiting approval by the GNSO Council.  Because the IOC/RC DT included representation from most GNSO stakeholder groups and because the DT participants reached a compromise solution that was supported by most of the DT participants, the RySG believes it is safe to assume that the Council will approve the recommendations.  With that assumption, the only remaining work to be considered by what was part of Subgroup A is to determine whether interim protection should also be provided in the first round for IGO names meeting the GAC suggested .INT criteria if the PDP doesn’t finish in time.  

Subgroup B as defined in the current draft charter is really the main work that this WG has to perform, and ideally that should be where most of our focus should be because the GNSO Council initiated a PDP in that regard.  Moreover, the results of the PDP work could greatly impact the Subgroup A tasks as defined in the initial draft charter.

Therefore, the RySG suggests major charter changes:
1. Eliminate the requirement that the WG work be divided in two subgroups as defined in the initial draft charter (Note that the WG could still decide to form one or more subgroups to focus on subsets of the work but we believe that would best be decided by the WG in its deliberations.)
2. State the assumption that the GNSO Council will accept the IOC/RC DT recommendations regarding interim protections of specified IOC/RC second-level names in the initial round of new gTLDs.
3. Suggest that the WG make best efforts to produce interim recommendations with regard to the protection of IGO names at the second level that may meet some to-be-determined criteria for special protection in the initial round of new gTLDs in case any policy recommendations are not approved in time for the introduction of new gTLDs and also suggest an early January 2013 target for this task  (We recognize that the Board did not include IGO names in its motion that had the 31 January 2013 deadline so the WG needs to decide whether it should work on this task at all and, if so, whether the charter should also include a target date in advance of the completion of the PDP.)
4. Change the charter so that the work schedule is not included in the charter but is instead developed as soon as possible by the WG  (It was our opinion that the work schedule is too dependent on the charter itself and is difficult to develop until the charter is finalized; with the short timeframe to approve the charter, it seemed much easier to let the WG finalize the work schedule, an approach that historically has been applied in PDPs.)
